
NEVADA COMMISSION for the RECONSTRUCTION of the V&T Railway
THURSDAY, AUGUST 27, 2020 @ 1:00 p.m.
Via Zoom

MEETING MINUTES

Notice: Items on the agenda may be taken out of order; two or more agenda items may be combined for consideration; and items may be removed from the agenda or discussion relating thereto delayed at any time. This is the tentative schedule for the meeting.  The Commission reserves the right to take items in a different order to accomplish business in the most efficient manner.

The following minutes are a summarized explanation of the topics discussed. A taped recording of these proceedings will be kept for review.

CALL TO ORDER: 1:03 pm
1. ROLL CALL
Elaine Spencer called roll.
Chairperson:		 Stan Jones – Present
Vice Chair:		 Marshall McBride – Present
Treasurer: 		 Mike Santos - Absent
Board Members: 	 Deny Dotson – Present 
 Nick Marano - Present
		 David Peterson – Present

Others:	 Elaine Barkdull-Spencer, Michael Smiley Rowe, Tom Gray, Gabe Willaman, Molly Ellery 

2.  CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA
This is the tentative schedule for the meeting. The Commission reserves the right to take items in a different order to accomplish business in the most efficient manner. The Commission may combine two or more items for consideration and may remove an item from the agenda or delay discussion relating to an item on the agenda at any time.



3. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: PUBLIC COMMENT ON NON-AGENDIZED ITEMS
Discussion may be limited to three minutes per person at the discretion of the Chairman.  No action may be taken on a matter raised under this portion of the agenda until the matter itself has been specifically included on an agenda as an item upon which action may be taken.
No Public Comment.

4. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES
a. June 25, 2020

N. Marano made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 25, 2020, meeting minutes as presented.

Second – M. McBride				Approved – Unanimously        

5. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: FOR POSSIBLE ACTION: DISCUSS AND ACCEPT THE RESIGNATION OF MIKE SANTOS AS A V&T RAILROAD REPRESENTING THE CARSON CITY CULTURAL AND TOURISM AUTHORITY AND ACCEPT DAVID PETERSON EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF THE CARSON CITY CULTURAL AND TOURISM AUTHORITY TO FILL HIS POSITION.

Chairman Jones welcomed D. Peterson

E. Spencer relayed M. Santos did express an interest in resigning his position on the Board and part of his reason was he wanted to spend some time during his retirement traveling and did not want to be absentee at the meetings; therefore he stepped down. 

Chairman Jones said he spoke with M. Santos and thanked M. Santos for all his work on the Commission and particularly his efforts on getting the railbike program.

Chairman Jones asked for a motion to accept the resignation. 

N. Marano made a motion to accept the resignation of Mike Santos as a V & T Railway Commissioner representing the Carson City Cultural and Tourism Authority and to accept David Peterson, Executive Director of the Carson City Cultural and Tourism Authority, to fill his position. 

M. McBride seconded the motion.				Approved – Unanimously

Chairman Jones welcomed D. Peterson to the Board and said he looked forward to working with him on the Board and said he appreciated his past work.

D. Peterson said it was a pleasure to be working with all of them and thanked them.

6. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT UP THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION:  FOR POSSIBLE ACTION:  DISCUSS AND ACCEPT THE RESIGNATION OF MIKE SANTOS AS TREASURER OF THE V & T RAILWAY COMMISSION AND ACCEPT DENY DOTSON AS INTERIM TREASURER TO FILL THE REMAINING TERM OF THE TREASURER
Chairman Jones added D. Dotson had agreed to fill in this capacity.

N. Marano made a motion to accept the resignation of M. Santos as Treasurer of the V & T Railway Commission and accept Deny Dotson as Interim Treasurer to fill in the remaining term of the Treasurer Position.

Second – M. McBride 						Approved - Unanimously


7. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT UP THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION FOR DISCUSSION ONLY: UPDATE ON THE FY20 FINANCIAL REPORTS

E. Spencer brought up the end of M. Santos  treasurer position term would be June 30, 2021. 

E. Spencer went on to give an update on the FY20 reports. She said they did not have Jennifer with them today, nor D. Dotson, and they were still working on the fiscal year numbers. She said they are getting closer and there are adjustments from 2019 as well as General Ledger entries to pass on to Jennifer when she returns.  She reminded everyone there was a lot of back and forth once the audit starts.  Vanessa Davis, the auditor, has all the documents and she has not requested any additional information yet.

E. Spencer said as far as FY20, they have had it a little easier than FY19. She has a better idea where everything is going to shake out because they did an FY20 augmented budget and she had a chance to review numbers in May. 

Chairman Jones asked if it was an incomplete report.

E. Spencer said the report provided to the board was the only information she had until Jennifer McCain returns. 

D. Peterson a question (inaudible).

E. Spencer responded with a “no, that would be our budget report”. She said it is what she uses to watch the finances for the V&T Commission. It is what she uses to stay on budget.  She said she is sure there will be some adjustments for FY20, but it will just be a handful once the FY19 adjustments were made by Jennifer McCain. She said COVID took care of any additional income for FY20. She said they had to refund tickets from May and June. She was able to take that out in the augmented budget that was submitted to the State in June. That is why they performed the Augmented Budget because they did lose quite a bit of revenue in FY20. She added they did receive some track maintenance reimbursements from Storey County, and they were able to make up funds using the reimbursements. Plus, they did a lot of cutbacks.  


8. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT UP THE NEXT ITEM FOR POSSIBLE ACTION: DISCUSS AND APPROVE THE CANCELATION OF THE 2020 POLAR EXPRESS SEASON DUE TO CDC COVID -19  GUIDELINES AND REPLACE IT WITH A DRIVE THROUGH SANTA’S CHRISTMAS VILLAGE

E. Spencer said there have been a lot of calls from people that see V&T Railway had gone dark for the season and introduced the railbikes. People are wondering if that means Polar Express will be canceled as well. Also, people are trying to book tickets and the tickets are for Fiscal Year 21.  We need to make this official today so we can go ahead and start the refunding or converting tickets to FY21. She went on to say the good news is that so far the people who have called have been talked into gift certificates for next year’s Polar Express or they have been rebooking them for next year. She said she has only had one cancellation. E. Spencer also said there was $34,000 they would need to refund, but it would have no impact on the FY20 budget. She emphasized they would have to refund people’s money or convert it to tickets for FY22.  E. Spencer relayed how people were appreciative there was an alternative by having the drive through Santa’s village. She said she was calling it the Santa’s Drive-Thru Village because Rail Events did not come through with any type of a discount that would be relevant to using the Polar Express name or theme; they still wanted a commission. Each of them (i.e. Warner Bros and Rail Events) were willing to take a five percent cut, but together they wanted ten percent of our $20 fee.  As D. Dotson had indicated at the last  meeting, it is hard to agree to allowing someone to take a royalty on something that was our idea and it doesn’t bring in the revenue that a regular Polar Express Rides brings in.  E. Spencer went on to explain that when she describes it to people, they are happy with the alternative and appreciative we are doing something at all. She explained they also developed a VIP Virtual Polar Express Ride package to sell that will include four mugs, hot chocolate mix, cookies, and silver bells, and they will sell them for $75 a package. The packages will be mailed or picked up by appointment. People are pleased with this option as well.  

N. Marano made a motion to approve the General Manager’s proposal  to cancel the 2020 Polar Express Season and to replace it with the Drive Through Santa’s Christmas Village as presented in the meeting

Second – D. Peterson							Approved - Unanimously
  

9. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION FOR POSSIBLE ACTION: DISCUSS AND APPROVE THE LETTER OF REQUEST FOR THE FY21 SALES TAX CONTRIBUTION AS PER THE MOU BETWEEN STOREY COUNTY AND THE V&T RAILWAY COMMISSION

E. Spencer addressed the Commissioners stating they had all received a copy of the letter and included the detail that Austin Osborne had asked for.  It is the $250,000 annual contribution that was part of the new MOU with Storey County.  She said due to the pandemic the V&T will need it this year. They have regular operational costs that they need to cover such as insurance, audits, and keeping the track maintained and the lights on.  E. Spencer said the contribution was not for major track projects. 

Chairman Jones asked Gabe Willaman if he had any comments.

G. Willaman replied there were a few spots on the track he would like to take care of. He said the upper switch at Hayward would be the first thing he would like to take care of. He said it would be a few days of work up there to align the switch right and get the dip out. He said just basic track maintenance and this year he still wants to put down pre-emergent because he stated if you do not put down pre-emergent  this year then next year it will be horrible and it will take five years to beef up again.  He added the Overman Pit is another one he would like to take care of.

Chairman Jones said he agreed, but he believed Overman Pit would be a separate issue. He said they would do the Hayward, and the on-going maintenance, and the pre-emergent.  He told Gabe that is what he should plan on.

D. Peterson made a motion to have General Manager Elaine put together a letter of request for the FY21 sales tax contribution as per the MOU between Storey County and the VT Railway Commission

Second – M. McBride						Approved – Unanimously


10. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION FOR POSSIBLE ACTION: TO REENGAGE WITH ARGENTUM PARTNERS TO ASSIST WITH PUBLIC RELATIONS, SOCIAL MEDIA, AND ON-LINE MARKETING FOR THE REMAINDER OF FY21 SEASON UTILIZING THE APPROVED MARKETING BUDGET. THIS WILL BE A MONTH TO MONTH OPERATION

E. Spencer said they halted contracts in March due to the COVID-19 Pandemic and to save money due to the fact they knew they would not be running in May and June.  E. Spencer said Argentum has been great. She explained how they took care of V&T’s social media and all the Facebook postings prior to this month and website updates as well. Argentum had been doing this for us at no cost. Their contract expired at the end of April, but the contract  has an option for a year extension. They now realize the best time to renew contracts is generally in January, before the new train season and before the new advertising budget is approved. E. Spencer said if they could continue month to month and then in January discuss all contracts it would serve the organization better. She said she spoke with Molly about this and she said it was hard for a marketing group to put together a full plan if they do not know if they are going to be our marketing agency. E. Spencer relayed she works very well with Argentum and their team and they are very responsive.  She said they are right in the middle of the Railbikes and Polar Express alternatives, so she is asking the Commission to approve this so they can continue at the current pace and using Argentum’s current retainer as their cost.

D. Peterson asked if the month to month would technically start on September 1, 2020 so they would not be asking for free work anymore?

E. Spencer said the Commission had approved for her to use any of the existing contractors at an hourly rate when needed. This was determined once it was obvious that the commission needed to put vendors’ contracts on hold during the pandemic. She said she called Argentum, and they agreed to a partial retainer and they have recently been working together on social media marketing for the Railbikes. She said she was thankful for CTA’s help as well. 

N. Marano made a motion to extend on a month to month basis the current marketing contract with Argentum Partners until on or about January 2021.

Second – D. Peterson							Approved – Unanimously
	

11. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION FOR DISCUSSION ONLY: UPDATE ON THE CARSON CANYON RAILBIKES OPERATION AND PARTNERSHIP WITH FREEDOM RAIL

E. Spencer said they were 19 days into the railbikes and had sold $55,000 worth of tickets. That is overall ticket sales up to October 31, 2020 with more to be sold.   E. Spencer added to-date they have had 975 riders and the income/net after processing fees is approximately $43,000.00.   She said they have done well, better than they had projected. She attributed part of the success to adding the 8:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. rides while deleting or postponing the 2:00 p.m. rides mainly due to the heat.

E. Spencer said the nine days of smoke had impacted the ridership; there were people who did not ask for refunds but asked to rebook.

She said they have had six bikes and one was down due to an axle issue, so they are down to five and there are new axles on the way. She added they did have a brake issue as well. The brake on the back of the bikes were not the best idea. Riders on the back were holding down the brake while the operator in the front was holding the throttle to the electric motor.  She said that was easy to fix. The Freedom Rail team works quickly to  find solutions. They have found a local metal fabricator that is working on the wheel stiffeners and the axles. This is a great team to work with.  They have hired two foreman, one mechanic,  and a lot of part time guides. E. Spencer said it is quite a show out there, they all wear the same uniform, and they are very conscientious and polite to the customers. She said they have received great reviews. It was a tough start to iron out the details of the program, but it did not take long before they were able to put together something that worked best for everyone because of Freedom Rail’s ability to compromise.

Chairman Jones added they would be getting some new bikes.

E. Spencer said yes, they were, the Kentucky Operation is closed and V&T would be getting three of their bikes and they should be here on Monday which means they will have nine bikes available to them soon. She added they were sold out for the upcoming Saturday.  Saturdays and Sundays are getting closer to being sold out and to date there were a lot of walk-ins. As soon as the smoke cleared, people were more interested. 

E. Spencer added that Carson City contacted her. They are holding their Department Managers’ team building exercise at the depot. She noted that David Peterson helped with it. Carson City is going to utilize the depot on Monday, October 5th for their department head meeting and then take an afternoon-chartered ride on the railbikes.  

D. Peterson said E. Spencer has been fantastic and has done an incredible job working  on the railbikes and the feedback on their social media accounts has been good. Everybody thinks it is a cool activity combining outdoor recreation with the cultural history of the area. It is a wonderful visitor experience.

Chairman Jones thanked E. Spencer for all her work. 

12. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: FOR DISCUSSION ONLY: MARKETING UPDATE BY CTA ARGENTUM PARTNERS

D. Peterson said it has been really a lot of fun. He said his team is incorporating this as a Discover Your Capital campaign. It has been fun bringing in influencers as well. They got a lot of play out of that. There have been great interviews with local channels. He says they are getting questions from fellow marketing partners if they can get special industry partner rates or friends and family rates so there are other opportunities to discuss with Elaine but he thinks there is a lot of momentum building in the tourism community and the Reno Tahoe area as well. He said he talks about the railbikes as much as he can in Nevada; people are genuinely excited. They want to ride them themselves or bring their team for a corporate outing. Twice they have tried to do a photo op, but they were cancelled due to the smoke. It has been a blast and a breath of fresh air for the Carson City tourism product development side of things. 

Chairman Jones thanked D. Peterson and all his team’s efforts stating they have been a big help.

Molly Ellery with Argentum Partners thanked everyone for their kind words. She said when the pandemic hit the way they continued to do business was making sure they saw all their clients through the crisis and helping them with whatever was needed. They were excited to continue to assist with whatever it was either social posts, website updates, or whatever was needed. In any event should any catastrophe hit again; they are available to provide that assistance.
She said obviously with the trains being cancelled and the switch to railbikes they do have several special events that they are working to promote, including the short rides,  the Labor Day rides, Halloween rides, and potentially if the season goes longer into November, looking at some Thanksgiving or fall themed type events which of course is dependent on the weather and the ability to keep running. 

M. Ellery said now that they have the final approval for the drive through Christmas event they will start working on promoting that once all the ticket holders have been notified of the cancellation and have had an opportunity to rebook, then they will switch gears to promoting Drive Through Christmas. 

A couple of updates since when she last spoke; she said near Father’s Day they did put together some E-Blast to help drive gift certificates and people to purchase for Polar Express before they knew what would happen. All those E-Blasts and notifications did have good engagement rights, so our passengers are wanting to continue working with us and support us in that aspect she said. M. Ellery said they put together several things for railbikes including working on social media and the website updates, they are working with videographers in the area that are looking to do some free work to help promote the event. Also, other market influencers, Mommy Bloggers, especially with the school program being so uncertain right now.  Also, they are trying to target more one on one with riders and journalists, fitness, bike enthusiast to drive that message. 

Same for the drive through Christmas event. We are going to focus on promoting it locally and some of our bigger target audiences like Roseville, we do have several bloggers and influencers we work with there, such as Mommy and Daddy bloggers. 

They switched their creative team and she said they are now working with Antos Agency based out of Reno. They do all the creative and digital for Virginia City and Hot August Nights, so they are familiar with the area and our market and our goals. They have been fantastic to work with and are just as creative if not better than what they worked with before.  

M. Ellery said she was excited to be back.

Chairman Jones said he was glad to have her back and thanked her for her past work. 

D. Peterson said he liked what they put together. He also wanted to mention the (inaudible) State of Nevada is launching their co-op  (inaudible) railbikes  they are looking at a half a million (inaudible) subscriber-based newsletter that is (inaudible). He will keep Elaine and Molly Ellery up to speed as he finds out more, but he wanted to have some railbike messaging in it to help get through the fall.

E. Spencer said they gets a lot of calls about the train. She said people are disappointed that they are not running  the train.  However, they are pleased to hear about the alternatives, but there is no replacing the train; it is the star of the show. If we do come back with a full season next year it is going to be a very busy operation. For now, we are sending everyone that calls in to Tom’s train in Virginia City. 


13. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: FOR DISCUSSION ONLY PROGRESS REPORT ON THE ENGINE 18 OVERHAUL

Tom Gray said since they last spoke, he has the boiler ready to fill up with water. They are ready to test it out one more time and to do that they want to use all three cars. They took their third car, which is the Silver City car, and jacked it up and replaced all four wheel sets with reconditioned wheels, they rebuilt all the truck assemblies and installed them back underneath the train car a couple of weeks ago. This past week, they sanded and painted the tender black and the back of the cab, so at some point in the not so distant future he said they will test out the engine with all three cars , probably after they stop running their steam train in Virginia City, which is just three days a week for the first time in their forty-fifth year. They will be out of service soon and then they will give the 18 another shot. 

E. Spencer asked when he tests it would he like an audience.

T. Gray said they would have to coordinate all that when the time comes. 

E. Spencer said that was exciting and thanked Tom Gray.

Chairman Jones thanked T. Gray.


14. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: FOR POSSIBLE ACTION DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE  APPROVAL OF RECOMMENDED TRACK IMPROVEMENT REPAIR FOR FISCAL YEAR 21

Gabe  Willaman said the track improvement projects would be Overman Pit, Hayward, and ditch clean up.   All the basic stuff. 

E. Spencer added there was a bridge inspection coming up they had to start planning for. 

G. Willaman said yes, the bridge and tunnel inspections are coming up as well. He has not done a track inspection past the Halfway House in awhile so one of these days he would run up and see if there was anything new going on. 

M. McBride said while riding the railbikes he noticed several of the spikes looked like they were working their way out. He addressed Gabe and asked him what needed to be done?

G. Willaman said according to the FRA guidelines as long as we have so many good ties in a row where spikes are not coming up, we could take our time and re-hole those spikes and plug them and re-spike them all, but he didn’t know if the Commission wanted to spend money on that when the track is still good. He said if the Commission wants him to pound them down, he will go along pull them and plug them and pound them down. 

M. McBride asked G. Willaman to leave them as they are if it is not a safety issue.

G. Willaman said no, not right now, that there is only three or four per rail length and that is fine, that is not an issue.

Chairman Jones addressed Gabe stating he thinks he would want to inspect that track once periodically. He added  deferred maintenance ends up biting you so he would rather they continue to monitor the maintenance.

G. Willaman asked if Chairman Jones would like him to start doing a monthly inspection on the rest of the track.

Chairman Jones said he was not the expert on that, he just did not want it to be deferred totally.

G. Willaman said he has been only going as far as the Halfway House location because he has been going into the Canyon and then up to the Halfway House. He said he drove up a couple of times just to see if there were any big boulders on the track. The last time he did it was two months ago. 

Chairman Jones said he thought he should go up soon.

G. Willaman said he would go up this weekend.

M. McBride made a motion to approve Agenda Item #14.	

Second – N. Marano							Approved - Unanimously

15. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSIONS ATTENTION: FOR DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION REGARDING THE REQUEST FOR A FUTURE STRATEGIC PLANNING MEETING WITH REPRESENTATIVES OF THE V&T RAILWAY COMMISSION, STOREY COUNTY AND CARSON CITY TO DISCUSS A LONG TERM MASTER PLAN FOR THE V&T TRACK SYSTEM

E. Spencer said she and Deny Dotson spoke about the future of the track system. It is a costly endeavor and there needs to be some type of plan. She explained that when she fills out forms for the state, they ask for our Master Plan. E. Spencer said she did not know how long it has been since the various entities of the V&T Railway Commission have gotten together to discuss the long term vision for the rail; so this initial discussion would be a strategy plan that would evolve into a workshop. She said they need to get together with everyone involved and ask them one specific question and that is “Where would you like to see the V&T Railway in 5 years, 10 years, and 20 years. She said they need to know from their partners if the Commission is going to be running a railroad operation in the future, or are they going to be landlords for the rail and buildings and lease them out? These are things that have come up throughout the years and it would be good to have a Master Plan and everyone could be on the same page. She said initially what she is asking for is a group of volunteers; somebody from the City, CTA, someone from Carson City, and of course Stan Jones as he represents the State.  We would need our attorney Michael Rowe to be there, and E. Spencer would like to be there, and she added Ken Dorr stating it made sense because he served as our “lands guy”. He knows the most when it comes to V&T-owned land and right of ways. Ken Dorr, Michael Rowe, and Gabe Willaman are the “historians” when it comes to what the vision was ten years ago. The question now is, what is the vision today? Where would the Commission like this operation to end up?  E. Spencer said when she was contracted, she was asked to make improvements and create something that was an “experience” for the public. She said she thinks that has been done; they have made improvements to the depot; it is now something they can all be proud of. The rails are being maintained, they now have new events, great marketing, V&T Railway’s name is out there again, and they have increased ticket sales, but where do we go from here? What is the long-term plan? She said that was the reason for this agenda item. The initial meeting would be in October and possibly the workshop could be in November. E. Spencer added that another long-term representative for the project was M. McBride and we need to do this while M. McBride is on this Commission. 

M. McBride told Mike Smiley Rowe that he believes there is a strategic plan in his files that was done years ago. He believed previous boards have deviated away from it due to funding mechanisms that have been in place, that is why we are not all the way down to the river or the freight depot in Virginia City. He said there might be something in Mike Smiley Rowe’s  files that would be a good starting point going forward. 

M. Rowe recalled a planning meeting that Joel organized it in his office. 

N. Marano thought they did a SWOT analysis. He thought it would be helpful to engage both Storey County and Carson City. He said he thinks it is a good idea. He said if they were going to keep V&T Railway relevant at some point, they need to get the tracks from the depot down into the river canyon but they definitely have to have the right people there.

Chairman Jones welcomed D. Dotson to the Zoom meeting.

D. Dotson added that he and E. Spencer had spoken on holding a strategy meeting to address one long-term plan instead of everyone doing their own thing on both ends. 

N. Marano made a motion to request a future strategic planning meeting with Commission members as well as stakeholders from Storey County, Carson City, and the respective visitor bureaus. 

Second – D. Peterson							Approved – Unanimously

16. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT UP THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: FOR DISCUSSION ONLY: GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT

E. Spencer stated she hired back some of her employees from the previous year and the operation was back in business due to the railbikes and upcoming holiday events.  

17. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT UP THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSIONS ATTENTION: FOR DISCUSSION ONLY ATTORNEY’S REPORT

Mike Smiley Rowe said the only thing that has come up over the normal course of business is they received a subsequent request from the Attorney in Reno on behalf of Kim Fegert to review more documents that have been compiled from the Commission. He said he plans on getting together with E. Spencer next week and they will work out a response to it. The letter is dated August 18, 2020. He said he sent it to S. Jones and E. Spencer and if anyone else wants to see it he could mail it to them as well. 

Chairman Jones asked if they have provided all the information that they have. Chairman Jones said E. Spencer believes she has provided all the historical data she has. He asked where do we go from here?

M. Rowe said he has asked specific questions about the #18 steam engine that he thinks they need to respond to, and they are asking questions regarding the auditor’s notes relating to the expenses paid on the #18. He added he thought they should respond to those sooner than later. Both he and E. Spencer agreed to set up a time and go over the letter and setup the responses.  

D. Peterson said he would like to see the letter to bring himself up speed. 


18. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: FOR DISCUSSION ONLY: NEXT MEETING DATE(S) AND AGENDA ITEMS:

A. V&T Railway Commission Meeting to be tentatively 1:00 p.m. on Thursday, September 24th, 2020 a ZOOM Meeting. 

19. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: COMMISSIONER’S COMMENTS: (Chairman Jones Included Public Comment)

There were none.


20. CHAIRMAN JONES BROUGHT THE NEXT ITEM TO THE COMMISSION’S ATTENTION: ADJOURNMENT OF THE MEETING.  

			
Chairman Jones adjourned the meeting at 2:08 p.m.
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